IRB DECISION RECORD

Meeting:
00-12

Date:

12/18/00
IRB Member Attendance: Greg Woods, Jim Lynch, Steve Hawald, Kay Jacks (called in), Candy Kane, Jennifer Douglas, John Reeves

DSG Member Attendance: Steve Shane (called in), Mary Haldane, Joseph A. Miranda

Others in Attendance: Eric Stackman (called in), Jacob Brody, Keith Wilson, Denise Hill, David Moore, Johan Bos-Beijer, Harry Feely, Chris Ward, Wayne Wright, Ganesh Reddy

MEETING DISCUSSION:

The IRB served as a forum for a business case to be submitted to ED’s IRB as well as business cases to be approved by SFA’s IRB.

IRB DECISIONS:

#
PROJECT/

OWNER
RECOMMENDATION
REQUESTED

AMOUNT
APPROVED

AMOUNT
COMMENTS

1
12/18:

New SFA Building IT Infrastructure

Keith Wilson

Denise Hill
Determine if this business case impacts the Enterprise, and if so then how.  If the impact is monetary then where is the money coming from?
$5.4M
$0
The IRB requested that this business case be brought back in front of the board at Friday’s (12/22) meeting.  Greg had made the point that SFA needs to bring this business case before Ed CIO if it impacts the Enterprise in terms of costs, performance, or resources.  If this business case does impact the Enterprise then when it is presented to ED CIO it needs to explicitly detail how it impacts the Enterprise and if the impact is monetary where does the money come from?

2
12/18:

Financial Partners Data Mart

John Reeves
Approved $960k for Release 1 and licenses.
$2.3M ($2.25M for development and $74k for operations)
$960k
The IRB approved $960k to include Release 1 and licenses.  Jim Lynch brought up the point that the cost of this initiative could be netted against the savings from FFEL just like FMS.  This project is contingent upon a FFEL decision and the FFEL analysis phase which was approved by the IRB at the November 7, 2000 meeting will not conclude until the March timeframe.  The IRB thought this should be brought back in March when the FFEL analysis is complete, but approved $960k for Release 1 and licenses at this meeting.

3
12/18:

Enterprise IT Management Business Cases

Wayne Wright

Ganesh Reddy
Bring back in front of the IRB at Friday’s (12/22) meeting. Validate that the infrastructure costs specified as being included within each business initiative’s business case are in fact included, and

have the Victory List budget spreadsheet updated by Andersen Consulting (Accenture) with these new costs.


$8.75M ($6.2M for Core EAI, Core ITA release 2, and core Security Capabilities.
$0
The IRB requested that these business cases be discussed again on Friday (12/22).  What Greg would like the project team to do for that meeting is the following:

· Validate that the infrastructure costs specified as being included within each business initiative’s business case are in fact included, and

· Have the Victory List budget spreadsheet updated by Andersen Consulting (Accenture) with these new costs.

Key discussion points made for these business cases were as follows:

· With the core EAI costs the enterprise will benefit from having all 11 legacy applications on the bus, and this is important since all of the PBO Victory List initiatives touch these 11 legacy applications.

· Software costs for ITA Release 2 are predominantly related to FAFSA on the Web.  It is also a variable cost driven by usage volume.

Harry Feely had requested that the $2.55M for software be approved now since a deal for a discounted price from IBM, which would save approximately $500k each year for the next 2 years for $1M in savings, would expire at the end of this calendar year.  While Greg was inclined to approve this action, it was postponed until Friday’s meeting, 12/22/00.

4
12/8:

Provide Modernization Program Management (PMO)

Carol Seifert
Approved $9M
$9M
$9M
The IRB approved $9M.

5
12/8:

Direct Loan eServicing

Dan Hayward
Approved $2M contingent upon a resolution of the $22M in FY01 Potential Value-Based Obligations.
$2M
$2M Contingent upon (see comments).
The IRB approved $2M contingent upon a resolution of the $22M in FY01 Potential Value-Based Obligations.

6
12/8:

Human Resource Process/Systems
Approved $1.75M
$1.75M
$1.75M Contingent upon (see comments).
The IRB approved $1.75M contingent upon presenting a schedule and re-opening for employee portal discussion.

7
12/8:

Financial Partners Data Mart
To be included in IRB discussion of infrastructure business cases on Monday, 12/18.
$2.25M
$0
To be included in IRB discussion of infrastructure business cases on Monday, 12/18.

8
12/7:

Financial Management System (FMS)

11/20:

Financial Management System (FMS)
$10.9 reserved, but must bring revised business case back to IRB.

Revisit business case costs, and provide status at the 12/4 IRB meeting.
$10.9M

$11.5M
$0

$0
The IRB reserved $10.9, but must bring revised business case back to IRB.

The IRB discussion focused on the large funding request for this initiative while recognizing its importance.  The business case request for $13.37M does not include such items as QA and QC costs, any additional VDC costs, oracle licenses (assuming these are covered under the enterprise agreement, but must confirm), and potential HR costs.  Greg stated that since we do not have many of these things included in this case he didn’t see how the organization could find that much funding given that this is approximately 20% of the entire FY01 budget.  CFO noted that they are looking deeper into the costs, and there may be a possible share in savings opportunity.  The IRB decided to have this case provide a status at the December 4, 2000 IRB meeting.



9
12/4/00:

FAFSA on the Web Redesign

11/20/00:

FAFSA on the Web Redesign

Jeanne Saunders
Approved $4M

Breakdown costs and identify savings.  Resubmit business case at the 12/4 IRB meeting.
$5.3M ($5.15M Dev an $174k Ops)

$7.9M

($5.15M Dev and $2.75M
$4M

$0
The IRB decided to approve only $4M of the $5.15 requested, and want to hear back from the project team on this business case.  The IRB funded $4M, but wants the following to be addressed:

· A specific marketing/business development plan for growth scenarios that would increase user volume faster

· Signature page

· Combine releases 6 and 7 with serious testing to begin in the summer

· Work to get cost estimate down

· Paper versus web

During the discussion Greg had noted: that the IRB needs to know how much business is needed so that this project would pay for itself, and that effort to increase web use should start now rather than wait.  What is unknown is the volume that can be handled.  If the additional volume can be handled with the current application, and we can add the signature then we would have something we could sell.

The IRB decided to revisit this business case at its December 4th IRB meeting or prior to this meeting.  What the IRB wants to see at that time is a breakdown of the $7.9M requested.  This breakdown should show development, technical infrastructure and marketing costs.  Also,  the revised business case should identify operations costs (VDC costs) which were not included in the current version.  Greg Woods also wants the business case development team to identify what the project savings over the next 2 to 3 years would be and how it will be achieved.



10, 11, 12
12/4:

EAI,Tech Arch 2, Security and Privacy Architecture

Wayne Wright
What is needed is a comprehensive view to understand the business capability resulting from the infrastructure provided for each business initiative.


The IRB asked what last fiscal years funding of $7.8 in infrastructure bought and the business capabilities it provided.  A detail review will be provided to the IRB.

These cases were reworked to show the funds required to provide the absolute minimum core capabilities and the incremental costs associated with additional capabilities for the various Victory List business initiatives.  Greg stated that he does not want to fund the absolute minimum core capabilities but the entire amount required, but that what is needed is a comprehensive view to understand the business capability resulting from the infrastructure provided for each Victory List (see Attachment) business initiative.

13
11/20:

CRM/Call Center Implementation Project Team

Dena Bates
IRB wants detail on what we are getting for $3M and identify savings.  Resubmit business case at the 12/4 IRB meeting.
$3M
$0
The IRB decided to revisit this business case at its December 4th IRB meeting.  What the IRB wants to see at that time is a breakdown of what the organization is getting for the requested $3M; can shared in savings opportunities be found?  Greg made the point that this business case “lends itself to be broken down into some kind of sequence.”  Kay Jacks would like to see what the end users of the channels really get.  Also, the IRB would like to see savings identified. 



14
11/7:

NSLDS Modernization

Wayne Wright
Rescope business case
$5.6M
$0
The IRB discussed not wanting to undertake technology driven projects, but rather to tie them to other projects.  Therefore the NSLDS Modernization initiative will be rescoped.  The technology should rather look at being tied to a specific initiative (ie. NSLDS, Financial Partners Data Mart, or Student Channel Portal).  Also, this initiative needs to be specific in what we are going to get for the investment.

Greg had brought up the point that the group should think about the timing on initiatives for COD and NSLDS since these two systems are at the heart of the enterprise’s flow of money, and the risks are high to undertake development initiatives for these at the same time.

15
11/7:

Financial Partners Data Mart

John Reeves
Reviewing tying this to the NSLDS initiative
$1.55M
$0
The IRB discussed that since this business case addresses data inconsistencies it may be a good candidate for being tied to the technology employed in the NSLDS Modernization initiative.  This option should be reviewed.

16
11/7:

SFA Enterprise Portal Strategy & Development

Helene Epstein
Approved Requirements Gathering and Product Evaluation phases
$2.7M
$600k
The IRB approved $600k to cover requirements gathering for all 3 portals (Financial Partners, Schools, Students), and a product evaluation phase in light of the new portal technologies available in the market, and the desire to have minimal customization.  Jeanne had brought up the point that technology will always be advancing, and we need to focus on a standard tool.

17
11/7:

FFEL System Retirement

John Reeves
Approved analysis phase.
$2.25M
$750k
As with the other cases reviewed in this meeting the IRB suggested this case go back and look at being tied to one of the other business initiatives such as Financial Partners Data Mart or the NSLDS Modernization business case.  Also highlighted during this discussion was the point that sequencing must be explicit.

18
11/7:

TIV WAN IPT

Kay Jacks
Approved, but must develop a schedule detailing what needs to occur and by when before the TIV WAN contract expires on September 30, 2001.
$737k
$737k
The IRB approved this initiative, but must develop a schedule detailing what needs to occur and by when before the TIV WAN contract expires on September 30, 2001.

19
11/8:

Campus Based Program’s Allocation Reporting System Re-Write

Kay Jacks
Approved $1.1M for detail design (to include investigating tools) and a transition plan
$5.5M
$1.1M
The IRB met again on 11/9/00 just to address this initiative.  The initiative focused on re-writing some 300 Cobol programs (230 of which relate to funding allocations and 70 relate to query reports).  Discussion focused on what was being done for $5.5M and would this re-write be reusable or would COD replace this.  The Schools representatives stated that COD does not replace this, but that the 230 programs related to allocating funds would feed to FMS to obligate these funds and then allocate to schools based on need.  While a small “Mad Dog” had been conducted it was noted that the scope did not include a detailed review of how many lines of code made up these 300 programs.

The IRB decided that what was needed was a detail design and a transition plan.  The detail design needs to include investigating tools.  The IRB also noted the need to retain the 2 skilled resources on this system.

The IRB approved $1.1M to perform a detailed design (to include investigating tools) and a transition plan.
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